THE WAY WEEKLY RECAP I MONDAY 25 OCTOBER 2021



## FROM THE PRINCIPAL

It has been great to see students return to face-to-face learning. Welcome back to everyone.

Year 12 students returned last week to a final week of school – and had a great week engaging in learning, activities and reconnecting with their peers and teachers. On Friday, their last official day at College, they enjoyed Brunch and a final gathering together. HSC exams commence on Tuesday 9 November. Please continue to remember these young men and women in your thoughts and prayers.

All students will have returned by Wednesday and already there is an excitement in the air. It's such an encouragement to see the classrooms and playgrounds abuzz with activity and smiling faces.

The NSW Health guidelines as they relate to education are continuing to change as the community opens. Please stay up to date with our processes and procedures, particularly around drop off and pick up times. There are guidelines around mask wearing, social distancing and hygiene practices. The most up to date version can be found on the College app for your convenience.

Thanks everyone for your cooperation and support in all that we are doing. We are all looking forward to a very positive term ahead.

'Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love endures forever' - Psalm 107:1

## **Mr Ross Whelan** Principal